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The 4.10.0 CAPSS Release was successfully implemented after thorough system testing on Thursday 
August 10, 2017. The majority of changes were dedicated to improving the submission searches and the 
various reports that may be used by various law enforcement clients including the licensing administration 
that manage the licensing process.  The CAPSS team is in the process of finalizing the last few 
enhancements to the system that will facilitate the navigation and data file submissions for all required 
entities.  All Second Hand Dealers and Pawn Brokers that are required to submit property transactions 
pursuant to Business & Professions Code 21628 should be utilizing CAPSS for reporting purposes.  The 
Department of Justice will soon be advising all LEA’s that the functionality to enter Pawn or Buy 
transactions via the Automated Property System will no longer be available.  
 
Please note, no system program changes are required for this release.   

 

The enhancements for this release included: 
 

 Addition of a new feature allowing LEAs the ability to view both successful and unsuccessful 
submission transactions  

 Added wildcard (*) search functionality to specified searches 

 Addition of new reports for LEA clients 

 Improved email notifications 
 
 
Next Planned Release is tentatively scheduled for late October 2017. 
 
 Release 4.11.0 enhancements will include: 
 

 Improve Multi-store management  

 Improve the view and display of data for various searches 

 Add a “system alert” when specified situations or events occur 

 Tighten up the process for modifying the SERIAL (SER) or OWNER APPLIED NUMBER (OAN) fields 

 Improve query performance 
 
Enhancements or changes scheduled for the 4.11.0 Release will not require any system program changes. 

 
For any CAPSS related questions you may contact the CAPSS unit via email at CAPSS@doj.ca.gov or by 
phone at (916) 210-3212. 
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